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Lieutenant Governor 

Introduction 

 
Hello Leaders of Division 26D, 

 

Summer vacation is quickly coming to an end. 

 

This past month, I’ve been in the process of planning our 

upcoming DCM, KCKC, and future service projects.  As your 

Lieutenant Governor, it is my responsibility to represent our 

clubs to the Florida District. Through Divisional Council 

Meetings (DCMs), and service projects, I will inform you of 

key news involving Key Club, train club board members, and 

work alongside our sponsoring Kiwanis Club to serve our 

home, school, and community.  

 

This summer, I traveled to Brazil to visit my family, and to, of 

course, enjoy the amazing cuisine! I cannot wait to see you 

at our next meeting so that we may share our vacation 

experiences together. 

 

If you ever need assistance or guidance, please do not 

hesitate to contact me through my email 

(division26d@floridakeyclub.org), or my phone number (345-

322-6715)! 

 

 

Yours in Service, 

Beatriz Bueno Dorea 
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Our division is comprised of the following clubs: 

 

1. Cayman Prep High School 

2. Clifton Hunter High School 

3. John Gray High School 

4. St. Ignatius High School 

5. Triple C High School 

Sponsored by the Kiwanis Club of Grand Cayman 

To get involved:  The Kiwanis Club of Grand Cayman 

has meetings the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each 

month at 12:30 P.M. at the Hemingway Restaurant 

on Seven Mile Beach.  Be sure to contact your 

Kiwanis Advisor if you would like to attend. 

 

Before kicking off the new school year, 

it is wise that we are all on the same 

page. 

 

August Divisional Council Meeting 

(DCM) 

 

Date: August 22nd, 2015 

 

Time: 1 P.M. – 2:30 P.M. 

 

Location: Camana Bay 

 
Dress Code: Casual 

September 5, 2015 

Registration begins at 9 A.M. The event runs from 9:30 A.M. to 2:00 

P.M. 
Triple C School 

$ 5 

Business Professional 

 

 

                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clubs in Division 26D August DCM 

KCKC 
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As the new school year approaches, it is 

important to plan ways to recruit new members.  

There are many fun and informative ways to 

spread the Key Club spirit! Some membership 

recruitment options include: creating posters 

and flyers to post on the bulletin boards, having 

a social with snacks and fun activities to 

engage new members, having service 

opportunities at first meetings, speaking about 

Key Club at homeroom/chapel/ceremonies, 

and more! 

 

If you need any assistance, do not hesitate to 

contact me! 

It is crucial that fundraising for clubs 

and DCON start early in the school 

year. 

 

Some fundraising options include: 

bake sale, movie night, talent show, 

selling DIY recycled crafts, and 

more! 

 

If you need any assistance, do not 

hesitate to contact me! 

Kiwanis International and UNICEF have joined 

forces to eliminate maternal and neonatal 

tetanus, through the global campaign of The 

Eliminate Project. 

 

You, as a Key Club member have the opportunity 

to save lives. 

 

India has now eliminated MNT! To eliminate MNT 

from the Earth, more than 100 million mothers and 

their future babies must be immunized.  

 

By helping raise money for The Eliminate Project, 

you can save a life for just $1.80.  
 

Since 1994, Key Club has been Trick-or-Treating 

for UNICEF to raise funds for many projects, and 

now it is helping The Eliminate Project. For more 

information on how to get involved, please visit: 

http://keyclub.org/service/fund/osp/unicef.aspx 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Membership Recruitment Service Projects 

Fundraising The Eliminate Project 

Key Goes Green - Be sure to support the local 

awareness project ‘Join In’. Rotary, Lions, and 

Kiwanis are working together to stimulate all forms 

of recycling in the Cayman Islands. The website 

http://joinin.ky/ provides great information 

concerning what and where to recycle, and more! 

 

With Key Goes Green, you can be as creative as 

you wish, going beyond just clean-ups. You may 

teach children the importance of recycling, or 

work with organizations such as Save the Rain.  

Please note that volunteering at animal shelters is 

not included. Be sure to check out the Key Goes 

Green blurb under the ‘Key News’ section of this 

newsletter on pages 4-5. 

 

Kiwanis Book Mobile - The Kiwanis Book Mobile is 

still on every other Saturday at the George Town 

Primary School from 10 A.M. to 12 P.M.  Come out 

and support our amazing Kiwanis Club if you can! 

 
Other service project options include: car wash, 

volunteering at a marathon, helping the school to 

paint and organize, and more! 
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The Youth Opportunities Fund (YOF) is Key Club 

International’s grant program for service 

projects.  You can receive funding for projects 

between $100 to $2,000 once a year.   

 

The YOF deadline is October 15th. Please visit 

http://www.keyclub.org/service/fund/yof/yofgr

ant.aspx for requirements. 

 

The Florida Opportunity Fund (FLOF) is a grant for 

service projects available only in the Florida 

District of Key Club International.  The amount of 

money receivable ranges from $100 to $1,000. 

 

The deadline for fall projects is October 1st.  

Please visit http://floridakeyclub.org/flof/ for 

requirements. 

 

Paying Dues  

 

How much are dues?  

International $7.00  

District $4.50  

 

Total = $11.50 (Minimum amount) 

 

What are dues used for?  

International  

Club and District resources  

Key Club magazine 

District Board Expenses  

General Administration  

Florida Opportunity Fund  

 

When are dues due?  

Early Bird Dues: November 1st  

Regular Dues deadline: December 1st 

The Summer Pride Report is due September 10th. This 

pride report encompasses the months of June, July, and 

August. Please note that for the "Paid Members in Club" 

section under club meetings, continue using the 

number of paid members in the 2014-2015 year. That 

number will be used up to September 30th. 

 

Pride reports are to be filled out by the club secretary, 

and if all pride reports are submitted on time, you will 

qualify for awards at DCON! Be sure to include pictures. 

 The August-September issue of The Sunshine 

Source (TSS) is now available at 

http://floridakeyclub.org/sunshine-source/.  Be 

sure to read it and found out how you can be 

featured on TSS! 

 Be sure to update and submit the Officer 

Information Forms (OIFs) throughout the year! 
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FLOF & YOF 

Key News 
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Follow the Florida District!  

 

Facebook: 

·         Florida District of Key Club 

International 

Twitter: 

·         @FLKeyClub 

Instagram: 

·         @FLKeyClub 

YouTube: 

·         FLKeyClub 

Use the following hashtags to get a 

chance to be featured on district’s 

social media and in TSS: 

 Governor's Project: 

#KeyGoesGreen 

 The Eliminate Project: #Elimin8 

 Florida Key Club: #FLKeyClub 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Key News 

Social Media 
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     Division 26D Lieutenant Governor 
Beatriz Bueno Dorea  
Triple C High School 

          division26d@floridakeyclub.org 
 

District Governor 
Shane Meagher  
Blake High School                           

governorshane@floridakeyclub.org 
 
 

District Secretary 
Jose Leoncio  

      TERRA Environmental Research Institute  
 secretary@floridakeyclub.org 

 
 

District Treasurer 
                       Palak Shah  
         Palm Beach Central High School                                                       
           treasurer@floridakeyclub.org 
 
 

District Webmaster 
Caleb Neale  

Cooper City High School         
webmaster@floridakeyclub.org 

 

District Editor 
Carly Berthiaume  

Boca Raton Community High School  
 editor@floridakeyclub.org 

 
 

Executive Assistant 
Gabriela Charlot  

Somerset Academy            
executiveassistant@floridakeyclub.org 
 
                        DCON Chair 

Matthew Bonachea 
Somerset Academy     

dconchair@floridakeyclub.org 

 
                   Zone Administrator 

   Dawn Campbell 
              aazonek26@floridakeyclub.org 
 

               District Administrator  
                  Donna Parton  
    admindonna@floridakeyclub.org 

 

Cayman Prep High School 

Club President – Julian Menko 

alexjmenko@yahoo.com 

 

Clifton Hunter High School 

Club President – Ethan Watler 

ethanwatler_2000@outlook.com 

 

John Gray High School 

Club President – Akeilah Brown 

akeliahbrown1@gmail.com 

 

St. Ignatius High School 

Club President – Will Roberts 

will.roberts@st-ignatius.com 

 

Triple C High School 

Club President – Ninna Bodden 

 n.kristine87@gmail.com 
 

Sponsored by the Kiwanis Club 
of Grand Cayman. 
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